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Missions Team Visit 

During June, a missions team came to Mozambique to visit another missionary family. I had the opportunity to 

help with this group several days during the visit. It was a blessing to see a group of people excited for ministry in 

Mozambique. Their visit was not just a visit, but a significant event that left a lasting impact for each individual 

and for many Mozambicans that heard the gospel. They were a great encouragement to the other missionary 

families in Mozambique, and they made a significant impact during their time. The group distributed thousands of 

John and Romans booklets, receiving a great response. One day, we were walking through a neighborhood and 

came across nearly 200 people sitting in a park. We gave each person a John and Romans booklet and noticed 

that almost everyone in the area was reading them. The people of Mozambique 

are very open and receptive to the gospel. 

  

Continuing to Study Portuguese 

Every day, we continue to have language classes. It is a long and tedious process 

to learn a new language, but we are making steady progress. We are thankful for 

the progress that we have made. The Lord is helping us every day. Thank you for 

continuing to pray for us as we learn Portuguese. 

  

Ministry Opportunities 

I have continued to meet with different people to study the Bible. Many people in 

Mozambique are interested in the word of God and Christianity. Please pray that the Lord 

would continue to open doors and that we could help people here to grow spiritually. 

  

Preaching in Portuguese 

In June, I had a few opportunities to preach. We thank the Lord that I was able to preach 

in the Portuguese language. This is a huge answer to prayer. Although I still have much 

to learn so that I can communicate in Portuguese, it was a blessing and encouragement 

to preach in Portuguese. Thank you for your prayers. 

  

More Future Plans 

As we are learning more Portuguese, we are looking for more opportunities to do ministry. We have been praying 

about starting a Bible study in a neighborhood called Zimpeto. This neighborhood is growing rapidly, and it 

seems to be a good and strategic place to start a Bible study. Currently, I am making contacts with different 

people in the neighborhood and praying that we can start a Bible study in August. Please pray with us as we 

begin this endeavor.  
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